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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Glen Lee 

   Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    February 5, 2024 

 

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Pastor John W. Davis Way Designation Act of 

2024 

 

REFERENCE:  Bill 25-535, Draft Committee Print as provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on January 29, 2024 

 
 
Conclusion 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2024 through fiscal year 2027 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
Pastor John W. Davis became the 3rd pastor of Mt. Zion Baptist Church in 1981. During his tenure, 
Pastor Davis grew the church’s membership, expanded faith-based programs, and oversaw a 
renovation of the church from 1999 to 2000. Pastor Davis served as pastor until his death on 
September 21, 2021. Pastor Davis also served in the United States Army for 21 years, serving in World 
War II and the Vietnam War.  
 
The bill symbolically designates 14th Street, N.W. between Gallatin Street, N.W. and Hamilton Street, 
N.W. as Pastor John W. Davis Way. Mt. Zion Baptist Church is located along this block of 14th Street, 
N.W. at 5101 14th Street, N.W.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2024 through fiscal year 2027 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill. The District Department of Transportation (DDOT) will fabricate and install two 
signs to symbolically designate the roadway as Pastor John W. Davis Way. The signs will cost $380 
and DDOT can absorb the cost within its existing budgeted resources.  


